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January 23, 2015
Dear Selection Committee,

It is an absolute honor to recommend Dr. Dawn Kurtz for Exchange Magazine’s Emerging Leaders in Early Care and Education recognition. 

As the CEO of Los Angeles Universal Preschool (LAUP) I am privileged to work alongside Dr. Kurtz, who is one of my Cabinet members and Senior Vice President of Programs for our 10-year-old nonprofit that has provided more than 100,000 children with quality preschool, as well as trained hundreds of parents, caregivers and educators on how to best serve the infants, toddlers and preschoolers in their care.

Dr. Kurtz has the responsibility of leading the largest department at LAUP—which includes a cadre of directors, supervisors, program support coaches and other early care and education specialists—she brings a sharp and carefully executed vision to her role. In addition to the LAUP network of providers, children and families, Dr. Kurtz’s department oversees the Child Signature Program, a Race to the Top-Early Learning Challenge grant, and the Los Angeles County Early Care and Education Workforce Consortium. 

As if these complex programs were not enough, Dr. Kurtz was instrumental in leading LAUP’s strategic and business planning processes last year, and is currently in the midst of bringing them to fruition. While LAUP is an organization working hard to secure sustainable funding, Dr. Kurtz remains optimistic about the future of increasing access and quality for the tens of thousands of children who live in L.A. County.

One of the many aspects I most admire about Dr. Kurtz is the fact that she is a systems thinker—able to focus on the big picture while wearing many hats—whether leading a roomful of ECE providers in a training, advocating for increased ECE funding in Sacramento or Washington, D.C., conducting a last-minute interview with the media, or energizing her team to think and operate in fresh and innovative ways. She is an amazing individual highly respected by her peers and colleagues. 

Dr. Kurtz believes wholeheartedly in showing the outcomes of LAUP’s efforts; she is data-driven, and it was her decision to create a robust Research and Evaluation team in-house, which has strengthened our story: quality early care and education changes children’s lives—from pre-kindergarten to career— for the better.

Dr. Kurtz is the epitome of a great leader— one who knows that in order to make a difference in the world, we must first value and inspire those closest to us. Indeed, when it comes to her staff, filled with a broad diversity of people, she seeks every member’s input; they feel empowered by her. It is a joy to watch such a team in action, eager to use its talents and skills to uplift Los Angeles County and bolster its educational, social and economic future. I am proud to say that because of her success in building this powerful team, Dr. Kurtz continues to emerge as a phenomenal leader beyond LAUP’s walls. I am proud to work with her to make a difference. 

Sincerely,
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